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 Contact: David Pitney 
Phone: (02) 9228 6111 
Fax: (02) 9228 6244 
Email: David.Pitney@planning.nsw.gov.au 
Postal: GPO Box 39, Sydney NSW 2001 

  

Mr Peter Brown  
General Manager 
Lane Cove Municipal Council 
PO Box 20 
LANE COVE  NSW  1595 

Our ref: PP_2011_LANEC_007_00 (11/22000) 
Your ref:  

 
 
Dear Peter, 

 

 
Re: Planning Proposal to amend the zoning, building height, and floor space ratio 

controls within the Mowbray Road Precinct. 
 
I am writing in response to your Council’s letter requesting a Gateway Determination under 
section 56 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 ("EP&A Act") in respect of 
the planning proposal to amend the Lane Cove Local Environmental Plan 2009 to amend the 
zoning, building height, and floor space ratio controls within the Mowbray Road Precinct. 
 
As delegate of the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure, I have now determined that the 
planning proposal should proceed subject to the conditions in the attached Gateway 
Determination. 
 
It is noted that the planning proposal is supported by the Mowbray Road Precinct Strategic 
Review Report that was jointly prepared by Lane Cove Council and the Department of Planning 
following consideration of a planning proposal by the LEP Review Panel on 21 April 2011. In 
making this determination for the revised planning proposal (PP_2011_LANEC_007_00) I have 
also determined under section 56(2) of the EP&A Act that the planning proposal forwarded to 
the Department on 24 March 2011 should not proceed. 
 
The Director General’s delegate has also agreed that the planning proposal’s inconsistencies 
with S117 Direction 3.1 Residential Zones are of minor significance.  No further approval is 
required in relation to this Direction. 
 
It is acknowledged that previous consultation with the NSW Rural Fire Service has occurred 
during the preparation of the Mowbray Road Precinct Strategic Review Report and therefore 
satisfied the requirements of S117 Direction 4.4 Planning for Bushfire Protection. 
Notwithstanding this, Council is requested to inform the NSW Rural Fire Service during 
exhibition. 
 
The amending Local Environmental Plan (LEP) is to be finalised within 9 months of the week 
following the date of the Gateway Determination.  Council should aim to commence the 
exhibition of the Planning Proposal in early 2012, or as soon as practicable.  Council’s request 
for the Department to draft and finalise the LEP should be made six (6) weeks prior to the 
projected publication date. 
 
The State Government is committed to reducing the time taken to complete LEPs by tailoring 
the steps in the process to the complexity of the proposal, and by providing clear and publicly 
available justification for each plan at an early stage.  In order to meet these commitments, the 
Minister may take action under s54(2)(d) of the EP&A Act if the time frames outlined in this 
determination are not met. 
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